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           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 
SUBJECT:  Chapter 248 of the Laws of 2013 – Avoiding Collision with a Parked, Stopped  
                    or Standing Emergency Vehicle 
 
Effective July 31, 2013, Chapter 248 of the Laws of 2013 amends Vehicle and Traffic Law 
(VTL) Section 1144-a to require motorists to exercise due care to avoid colliding with an 
authorized emergency vehicle displaying any combination of blue, red, or white lights. 
When approaching such an emergency vehicle, the motorist must move from a lane 
which contains or is immediately adjacent to the shoulder where the emergency vehicle 
is stopped.  Prior to July 31, section 1144-a only applied to authorized emergency 
vehicles displaying red or white lights. 
 
An “authorized emergency vehicle” is defined in Vehicle and Traffic Law Section 101 
as: “Every ambulance, police vehicle or bicycle, correction vehicle, fire vehicle, civil 
defense emergency vehicle, emergency ambulance service vehicle, blood delivery 
vehicle, county emergency medical services vehicle, environmental emergency response 
vehicle, sanitation patrol vehicle, hazardous materials emergency vehicle and ordnance 
disposal vehicle of the armed forces of the United States.” 
 
A person who is convicted of a violation of Vehicle and Traffic Law Section 1144-a is 
subject to the following fines [see VTL Section 1800(b)(1)]: 
 

 First offense – no more than $150 
 Second offense (both of which are committed within 18 months) – no more than 

$300 
 Third or subsequent offense (all of which are committed within 18 months) – no 

more than $450 



The Department of Motor Vehicles assigns two points for this violation. 
 
A copy of Chapter 248 is attached for your reference.  Please share this information with 
appropriate staff, including all road patrol enforcement officers.  Thank you. 
 
              Barbara J. Fiala 
              Commissioner 
 
Attachment 
 






